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S.M.A.R.T.  
Safe Medication for All Requires Translation 
Senate Bill 698 | House Bill 2801 
GOAL OF LEGISLATION: Reduce harmful and costly medication errors 
by ensuring that patients, caregivers, and providers can understand the 
instructions on prescription drug container labels. 

SAFETY CONCERNS 

Limited English Proficiency (LEP) 
• 1 in 17 Oregonians, approximately 222,428 people, cannot read the 

labels on their prescription drug containers because of LEP1.  
• The rate of medication errors is more than 2x greater for those 

with LEP than for fluent English speakers2.  
 
Financial Burden 

• Emergency room visits and hospitalizations due to avoidable 
medication errors are expensive. According to a Harvard study, the 
cost per preventable drug injury is about $10,375, totaling $1.2 
million per year for a single hospital3.  

 
Current Practice  

• Prescription labels are typically only provided in English, despite the 
existence of software that makes it possible to translate labels into 
the patient’s preferred language. 

• Although Title VI of the Civil Rights Act mandates oral interpretation 
for patients upon request, noncompliance is common.  

SOLUTIONS PROVIDED BY BILL 698/2801 

Improve comprehension through label translation 
• Require that pharmacies in Oregon provide prescription container 

labels in both English and a readable language for LEP patients. 
 
Improve comprehension through oral interpretation 

• Ensures that patients are aware of their right to interpretation 
services at pharmacies (Title VI of the Civil Rights Act; ACA) through 
conspicuous signage in multiple languages.  

SUPPORTING MATERIALS 

Previous legislation 
• New York (8 CRR-NY 63.11): Peer-reviewed study shows significant 

improvement in the capacity of NY pharmacies to provide language 
services after passage of this bill4.  

• California (AB 1073) 
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CAN YOU UNDERSTAND THIS LABEL? 


